
Notes from Council 

 

Kitimat Council Meeting Summary of Key Items – June 13, 2022 

• Council received a presentation from Skeena Sawmills regarding Skeena Sawmills Management Plan 8 for Tree 
Farm License No. 41. Management Plan 8 sets out the forestry operations of Skeena Sawmills for the next few 
years. Council identified a number of concerns and directed staff to report back on these concerns as part of the 
District’s comment on the Management Plan. 

• Council received a presentation from LNG Canada on the Sumgas Habitat Offsetting / Restoration 
Enhancement. Council directed staff to issue a letter of support to LNG Canada for the project and report back 
with an access agreement by July 15, 2022.  

• Council gave third reading to Signs Amendment Bylaw No. 2017, 2022. Bylaw No. 2017, 2022 proposes 
changes to election signs will be brought back for Council consideration of adoption on June 20, 2022. 

• Council considered the District of Kitimat Commercial Centre Revitalization Tax Exemption Program Bylaw No. 
2018, 2022 and directed staff to report back on more robust incentive options for improvements to building 
envelopes. Bylaw No. 2018, 2022 will be brought back for Council consideration at a future meeting. 

• Council gave first three readings to Election Amendment Bylaw No. 2019, 2022. Bylaw No. 2019 proposes 
amendments to the Kitimat Municipal Code with respect to elections including special voting opportunities, mail 
ballot procedures, and use of a run-off election in the event of a tie. Bylaw No. 2019, 2022 will be brought back 
for Council consideration of adoption on June 20, 2022. 

• Council received a Development Variance Permit application for 56 Meldrum Street. The application is to 
increase the height of an accessory building from 4.9 metres to 6.1 metres. The application will be referred to 
the Advisory Planning Commission for comment and public notice will be issued. The Development Variance 
Application will be brought back for Council consideration at a future meeting. 

• Council approved the list of events and use of public facility venues for Canada Day. Full details for Canada Day 
events can be found here. 

• Council directed staff to apply to the BC Organics Infrastructure Program for a grant towards a compost facility 
in Kitimat and approved $455,192 towards the project. 

Next Meeting 

Monday, June 20, 2022, Regular Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

The meeting is an electronic meeting as per Part 2, Division 2 of the Kitimat Municipal Code. To attend the meeting electronically, 

please contact the District office at (250) 632-8900 or email dok@kitimat.ca. The public can attend in person at the Council 

Chambers, 606 Mountainview Square but seating is limited. You can also livestream the meetings via our website. 

For more information on any of the above items, please contact the District of Kitimat at 250-632-8900 or dok@kitimat.ca.  

https://www.kitimat.ca/en/recreation-and-leisure/festivals-kitimat.aspx
mailto:dok@kitimat.ca
https://www.kitimat.ca/en/municipal-hall/council-meeting-livestream.aspx
mailto:dok@kitimat.ca

